CLAY COUNTY REDEVELOPMENT COMMISSION

MINUTES

November 18, 2020
Commission was called to order by President Tom Ames, at 6:00 p.m.

Those in attendance were commission members Tom Ames, Fred Nevils, Vickie Mace, Lance Hofmann, and Jan Howell. Amy Adams non-voting member was absent.  Jennifer Flater made the following record to wit:

Vickie Mace led the Pledge to the Flag, followed with prayer by Tom Ames. 
OLD BUSINESS
A motion to approve the October 21, 2020 minutes was made by Vickie Mace and seconded by Fred Nevils.  Motion carried 5-0. 
NEW BUSINESS
Jim gave an update on the EDA grant and why we did not receive the funds. One reason was Clay County did not meet the COVID requirements. The CCRC can submit for the normal 50/50 grant. A few modifications should be made before we resubmit. 
Jim stated he spoke with Tim Kipwell with PPG and was informed they are discussing going ahead with the project. If PPG goes forward the Industrial Park improvements will need to be addressed (examples are water, sewer, and road improvements). There was discussion on the best way to fund the projects. Jim will check with Jason at Bakertilley to provide some preliminary figures.
Jim stated if any CCRC members can attend the December 7th special Commissioner/Council meeting to discuss the RDA presentation it would be very informational. Paul suggested if more than 2 CCRC members will attend it should be a joint meeting with the CCRC as well as Commissioners and Council.

Jim stated there are improvements needed at the I-70/59 EDA for the sewer lines. First there would need to be an engineering study to determine what all needs to be done. Also will need to determine how this project would be funded. Brazil City is aware the lines were not put in correctly and cannot handle the current usage very well. Brazil City does not expect the CCRC to cover all the expenses.
Jim stated Clover Signs is looking into purchasing the Eutectics building. Jim will keep CCRC informed if any new information develops.

Tom presented two claims from Lou for work on the IVC TIF for $360.00 and for misc. work for $947.20.
Motion to approve the claims from Cox, Zwerner, Gambill, and Sullivan totaling $1,307.20 was made by Jan Howell and seconded by Vickie Mace. Motion carried 5-0.

A motion to adjourn was made by Lance Hofmann and seconded by Fred Nevils.  Motion carried 5-0.
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